Council of Deans
MINUTES

September 18, 2007,  10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.
	Present:


	Brian Railsback, Michael Dougherty, Robert Kehrberg, Wendy Ford, Bil Stahl, Noelle Kehrberg, Scott Higgins, Pat Brown, Ron Johnson, Carol Burton, Linda Stanford, Beth Lofquist

	Recorder
	Nancy Carden


ANNOUNCEMENTS/INFORMATION

	Newt Smith
	WebCT goes away on January 1st.  Everyone will need to have the training on WebCAT prior to this time.


MINUTES
	Minutes
	The minutes for the Council of Deans meeting September 4, 2007, stand approved.


DISCUSSION

	Catalog calendar
	The proposed 08-09 catalog will be finalized with the college reorganizations by October 15th.  Curriculum items approved this semester will be in next year’s catalog.  The Academic Policy and Review Council has approved the change to the curriculum structure.  Several discussions were centered on the dis-functionality of the current curriculum process.  A Taskforce is being developed to determine specific review questions to ask at each step in the review process.  It was agreed that there needs to be an audit of on line and residential course outlines against a master syllabus.  A master syllabus is the document that is submitted when a new course is requested and master syllabi are necessary to the integrity of the curriculum and any course outline submitted each semester should carry the same objectives as the master. The Task Force members are: Linda Stanford, Sean O’Connell, Debasish Banerjee, Lee Nickles, David Butcher, John West, Carol Burton, and Brian Railsback.  Beth will call the first meeting and give the Task Force their charge.
Question was asked whether it was feasible to remove the 8 semester plans from the undergraduate catalog? After lengthy discussion, motion was made, seconded, and approved to remove the eight semester plans from the catalog.  The recommendation is to put the 8 semester plans on individual degree program websites.  Newt agreed this was do-able and will include it as an item in the content management process for each program’s website.  Beth will check further to see if the 8 semester plans can be removed from the catalog.  


	Department Heads Workshop Agenda/
Preparation
	Beth is sending electronically the Section 4.0 Template to all department heads today to allow time for review before the Department Heads Workshop on Friday. Suggestions were made as to the best way to encourage participation from the different disciplines.
Anna McFadden will be involved in the discussion on Friday.


REPORTS AND UPDATES
	Web Update/Newt
	1. Currently have over 5,000 pages in the Content Management System.  
2. Finished installing the search engine “Google”

3. The engine searches from A-Z

4. Five faculty have been assigned to the colleges

5. We have a new team of BLOGGERS.  BLOGGERS are entirely for an external audience.  Each one is told their mother and everyone else will be reading what they say.

6. Several department pages are completed, with many others being developed.

7. Nursing and Health Sciences have very large files, like that of 4 departments.

8. Pandemic flu is in progress

9. We are awaiting content sheets for the Fact Sheet

10. Working on Web trends

11. Jed is working on the Academic Success Centers
12. We are reviewing our web servers.  Health Sciences had a lot of content in PAUSE.  Everyone uses PAUSE and any new software usage could cause the whole system to go down.  We are telling faculty this needs to be moved and we will help you move it, although we are firm that it has to go down.  We are working on an Intranet to facilitate the discussion you are having today.  SHAREPOINT is the software for education briefcase; also part of the QEP.  Bil Stahl contributed to this discussion to state that if PAUSE went down, IT would not be in a hurry to bring back up.

	Space Management/Ray
	Executive Council has a list of the building coordinators and isn’t sure exactly what the responsibilities are.  Is it the person who calls Facilities Management when a need arises, or is it someone who assigns someone else the duty?  Ray will provide a list of duties to the COD providing an opportunity to decide and define the duties of the building coordinators.  The Executive Council is looking to us for guidance and don’t want to be involved in the process.  Ray would like to put together a “space needs process” which is a similar, but separate issue.


	Academic Procedures and Regulations/
Scott
	The Faculty Load passed with two amendments.  Add the word “additional” in front of scholarship in the last sentence, and delete the word “engaged” in front of the word service at the end of the last sentence.

	Faculty Load
	We will not pursue this issue further this semester due to current work loads.  We will revisit spring semester.


FUTURE TOPICS
	TOPIC FOR WORKDAY AGENDA
	Use the draft list Ray is compiling about Building Coordinator duties to discuss space management issues.








